

Coronado/Mainland Shuffleboard Club
General Board Meeting
Nov 04, 2023

Zak Wonson called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.

Moment of Silence for all that is going on in the world right now

Pledge of Allegiance

The roll call of officers was taken: Zak Wonson, Eurima Roberts, Anne Rader, Joan Sanford, Tom Grubb, Vaughn Long. Absent : Dennis Buelk

Eurima Roberts read the minutes of the General Meeting from March 04, 2023. Zak made a motion to accept the minutes Arlene and Bonnie seconded, report approved.

It was asked the status of Ann Ferguson's health. Bonnie mentioned she is doing well but she mentioned that she is not coming back to shuffleboard for now.

Anne Rader read the Treasurer's Report. There is a current balance of \$4,315.00. Anne mentioned that Sponsor money collected this year was a total of \$ 2,740.00. We applied \$450 for the tournament on Oct 12 and it was put back. Zak mentioned that we did really good this year as Tony got a sponsor and Cindy got a sponsor as well. Joyce's family has been doing a great job raising money. \$2,237.00 was spent on supplies, equipment, cues for resale, new discs, \$1,130.00 for repairs on the club house so we should be able to save more money for the next couple years to come. Also it was mentioned that we still have to count on many memberships dues. So far we have collected \$3,075.00 for membership dues and \$45 for social members. Zak mentioned that Anne will work this year on the details of expenses to have a better base line. Zak made a motion to accept the minutes, Tom and Vaughn seconded, report approved.

Unfinished Business

1. **Status of new tournament discs:** Zak brought one new set and asked Jerry to hand out the new discs which all are yellow and he painted them black. 16 sets were bought to run the Masters and 4 more will be bought at some point. This ended up being a bigger job. Zak did all by himself. Cindy kindly helped paint the dots. Arlene asked about the weight and Zak mentioned that each disc was weighed and they came out good. The retired ones are stored in the Club house and they are for sale, around 20 sets. Zak was thanked for all his hard work on the discs.
2. **Cue House Refresh/Cue House lock box:** Zak & Cindy bought 6 cues and Mike bought 6 more cues that have all been sold. They have been sold for \$30 each and we bought them for \$12- \$18. Zak mentioned that Allen Shuffleboard made for us a jig for pin rehab to replace the runner heads. The jig will be on one of the tables in the Cue House. It was asked about the scoreboards and Zak mentioned we ordered one for the court #19. Zak thanked Mike (wiring) and Tom for the painting and all the helpers Joan, Jerry, Arlene, Vaughn, Cindy who pulled everything out of there. The Cue House lock box has been working well, it has been much easier for everyone instead of

handling money and forgetting. Cindy was helping when Anne was away. Anne looks at the box a couple of times a week to get the cash. It has been working great.

New Business

- ***Tournament Help rewards points:*** There will be a reward points system for the people that help. Every time a person volunteers to help they get reward points. We will keep track and those people will get Gift Cards at the end of the year.
- ***FSA Previews:*** We bought 14. Last year we had 12 and we could not sell them. Previews were sold out and we kept one. Zak will try to get a few more if anybody needs it. It is \$3 each.
- ***2023/2024 Tournament Season/Rained out tournament :*** It was mentioned that there is no available date for this year so we will let it go. We will use some of the sponsor money for The Masters. The Northern District does not seem to mind. It was mentioned that The Deland Tournament is on January 18, 2024.
- ***Club house lock:*** It was requested to change the key lock for a combination lock to allow the City people to have access. It was discussed but it is not doable as the number of people that need to go into that area. It was also requested to change to the same direction both locks. Zak will check it out.
- ***Ideas for 2024 Master Tournament:*** - Zak invited Arlene and Janet to join the meeting earlier to talk about this point. Zak mentioned that there is enough money to do a good job. Do something different this year and have dinner on the evening of the first day to let people enjoy more instead of checking the time to leave. It was suggested to have cold foods instead of hot meals as it is really hard to keep it warm. Arlene and Janet will get together to find more volunteers as well to get quotes from Publix for food. Janet will talk to Mark to help get special rates and blocked rooms for Wednesday and Thursday night at the hotels around the shuffleboard court as the dinner will be done on Thursday instead of Friday. Bonnie suggested checking our website as we have a discount on Marriott Hotel. Friday will be the Trophies ceremony. Arlene asked if anybody was interested to participate and help. The dates will be March 21st and 22nd. It was asked who was the director for this tournament and it has not been decided however it was suggested that it should be whoever was not playing.
- ***New Benches – meeting with David Wray:*** 36 benches ordered this year. They will be installed around December and they will be secured to the cement. Hopefully the rest will be for next year. Zak asked the city about the piece of roof that was lost in court #4. City assures that we will not lose any playing time as they will work around play. Seats will be black and gray composite. Zak told the city about the yellow around the courts. Zak mentioned that a bench will be kept as a memory or for history purpose with a plaque
- ***Court resurfacing and alley painting:*** Zak talked to the City and they asked him to get some budgets. Maybe a year from now the court resurfaced. Zak, Tom and Tim may paint the alleys as they scratch the disks.
- ***Cues for Sale:*** Zak asked if anybody goes close to Tampa and is willing to stop by the shuffleboard store and buy some cues to sell here
- ***Wednesday split pay – when to start:*** The monthly \$1 Tournament starts in December and Feb will be used to classify the championship as it was done last year.
- ***Pro/Am Wednesday \$1 Tournaments:*** December start.
- ***Review how to handle walks-ons new want to join/old members who want to rejoin.*** It was asked to inform interested future new members that they need to take a

lesson before paying any membership. They should get a card and call to request the lesson. Zak will try to put his phone number as much as he can.

- It was asked if classes were going to start again. Zak mentioned he would love to do it and help as well as Jerry.
- It was asked how to handle people that come and ask to play by themselves . Zak mentioned that there is no problem as far as it is occasional as we should encourage them to play with the rest of the members.
- It was also asked how to handle when a Pro says that they do not want to play with Amateurs as it has happened more than once. That should not be allowed as everybody has to play with everybody.
- It was brought up about people coming to use the court and they were not treated nicely. We should ask them to let us set up a court and use the proper equipment.
- Zak mentioned about the intercity tournament which went away because of the Covid. Zak mentioned that there is some money left round \$1000. Richie would like to get that intercity going on again however they are not very interested or not having enough people to have the teams. It was suggested to invite them over maybe on Wednesday to play with us.
- **Funday – Chairperson:** Zak mentioned that last year we had 2 fundays. Ask for 2 volunteers are needed. Barbara will help. Zak asked Barbara to think about the date and suggested to give \$50 per date to do it.
- **Pot Lucks – Chairperson:** Zak asked Arlene if she was interested to do it. It was asked when it could be done and where. It was suggested Christmas and depends on how many people come. It was discussed the possible best date for the Pot Luck and it was suggested to do it in January to wait for the snowbirds to get here. It was decided for Tuesday, January 16th. Eurima Roberts volunteered under Arlene leadership. It was suggested to call it “Welcome 2024 PotLuck” or something like it.
- **Broom storage and handling:** It was mentioned to ask people to hang the brooms up once they are used and also to flip them up when they are being used to dry the courts with the towels after the squeegees.
- **Court Towels:** volunteers needed to wash/dry every 3 months. Cindy printed a list which will be placed on the Cue house board. Euri & Larry volunteered for the first wash/dry. Tom and The Jabaut are exempted and anyone over 85 years old. It was suggested to do it in teams and quarters will be refunded
- **Table for Card Players:** It was asked about new tables. Zak mentioned that Cindy has been working on new covers for the tables and Zak has been checking each one. Zak will continue to work with Debbie. Zak mentioned that a new table has been bought.

Next meeting will be December 2nd

Meeting was adjourned at 11:56 am

Respectfully submitted by

Eurima Albero Roberts
Secretary

